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Welcome to HIYU





This regular newsletter for Community Representatives provides updates on policy and procedure, legislation and any other information that may be useful to you in your role.








Financial Update





Your Pay Rate has increased





From 1 September, 2007 you will be paid $233.35 before tax each day, an increase of nearly $25 on the current daily rate. We took the opportunity to increase your pay rate by $24.35 as Cabinet has recently approved the modified framework fees paid to members of statutory and other bodies in which the Crown has an interest. 





Mileage Allowance Withholding Tax update





The Ministry started charging withholding tax against the mileage allowance in December last year.  This change was mentioned in the February 2007 issue of HIYU.





An amended copy of the Expenses Claim form is attached for any claims you may submit.    The appropriate page of your Information Pack has been amended and a copy is attached.





Please note that the MSD HR team have sent a submission to Inland Revenue seeking an exemption on mileage withholding tax. They await a response.	











Appointment Review Update





The regions have either completed or are near completion of the interview process. All the nominations are expected to be received by the National ROD team by the end of August. The ROD Team will then send a paper to the Minister seeking his approval of the nominations.
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Pay cycle change: last fortnightly payment





Since 24 July 2007 clients who had previously received payments fortnightly have received them weekly (except NZ Super and Veterans Pension clients)  





These clients received a transitional payment equivalent to a full week’s payment of their main benefit to help towards any extra costs they may incur as a result of this change, for example, changing automatic bank payments from fortnightly to weekly.








Aligning Eligibility





The following benefit eligibility criteria were aligned on 02 July 2007: 


residence criteria changed to two years continuous residency since becoming NZ Citizen or Permanent Resident across all main benefit categories


an exemption to the requirement to have lived continuously in New Zealand at any one time for refugees with permanent residency


eligibility for Domestic Purposes Benefit (DPB) and Widow’s Benefit (WB) extended for people caring for a child that is not their natural or adopted child


removal of the “qualifying child” criteria for DPB and WB


extending the level of care requirement for Domestic Purposes Benefit – Care of Sick and Infirm (DPB-CSI)


extra requirements for 16-17 year old applicants before they can receive DPB-CSI


16 and 17 year olds discharged from the care of Child, Youth and Family (CYF) can receive an Independent Youth Benefit (IYB) without having to establish a breakdown with their caregiver


the calculation of high income stand-downs capped at a maximum of two weeks


applicants for IYB in employment related training will not be subject to a stand-down


stand-down exemption extended to any sole parent entering a refuge immediately following a breakdown in their relationship (previously DPB and WB only).


Full details of these changes have been attached to this issue of HIYU.











Correction Power


Correction Power allows Work and Income to retrospectively pay a benefit where a client:





did not make or complete an application for benefit at an earlier date, and


did this because of an error on the part of the Ministry.


Examples of errors include giving incorrect advice or  failing to provide information, help, a document or form.





Note: BRCs only make recommendations that the Ministry considers using Correction Power. The delegation to make this decision sits with the Chief Executive.








Working NZ Changes from 24 September 2007





Changes coming into effect include:





introduction of a pre-benefit activity requirement on  applicants for Unemployment Benefit


introduction of planning requirements on some people receiving Sickness and Invalids Benefits  


alignment of the planning requirements on partners of beneficiaries with a youngest child aged six years or under with Domestic Purposes Benefit requirements


introduction of a requirement that, at the discretion of the Chief Executive, people may be required to undertake an activity that will enhance their prospects for employment


introduction of an activity requirement (education, training and employment) for young people in receipt of Independent Youth Benefit


align rules around 8 week extension of benefit rate to any sole parent who loses care of their last child unexpectedly (currently DPB and WB only)


part-time work-test for partners with youngest child aged six or over (previously full-time for partners with child aged 14+)
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Transition to Work Grant Programme – Introduced 30 April 2007





The Transition to Work Grant Programme provides support for people to move into employment. Non repayable grants are available for costs related to seeking work, attending job interviews, moving into work, and transitioning from one job to another.





The welfare programme is included for your information. 





Annual General Adjustment
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Every year rates of most benefits and allowances are adjusted to reflect the increase in the Consumers Price Index (CPI) for the previous calendar year.





A list of the new benefit rates rolled out 1 April 2007 is attached to this issue of HIYU.





Please note that Training Incentive Allowance (TIA) and Home Help rates are not on the list. The new rates are as follows:





TIA: Maximum entitlement increased to $3,620.80 per year ($90.52 per wk).





Home Help: Increased by 9.76% (as per the recent increase in the minimum wage).














Residential Care Subsidy (RCS) Changes


Work and Income’s Residential Subsidy Unit (RSU) assesses clients’ eligibility for Residential Care Subsidy (RCS) and determines any personal contribution they are required to make towards the cost of their care. 


Changes from 1 July 2007 - Increase in asset limits and income-from asset exemptions


Every year from 1 July the asset threshold for eligibility for RCS increases by $10,000 and the income-from assets exemption is adjusted by the Consumer Price Index.


The new asset limits are:


Single clients aged 65 years or over—  $170,000


Couples both 65 years or over and in residential care— $170,000


Couples both 65 years or over and one in residential care —$75,000 (excluding family home and car) or they can elect the higher asset threshold of $170,000 (including family home or car). 


note the partner or dependent child must reside in the family home and use the car for their personal use.


New income-from asset limits are:


Single clients—$826 per annum


Couples (both in care)— $1,651 per annum


Couples (one in care)—$2,477 per annum.








SuperGold Card





The SuperGold Card is a discount and concession card for NZ residents who are 65 or over, or who qualify for NZ Super or a Veteran’s Pension.





It will be distributed to seniors in the last week of August 2007.





A presentation that was sent to all case managers on 11 July 2007 is included for your information.
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Sheltered Employment 





Following a ruling from the High Court, clients who have had their Invalids Benefit declined, suspended or cancelled because they were determined as working in Open Employment for 15 hours or more, may now be considered as working in Sheltered Employment.





If a client requests a review of their entitlement to Invalids Benefit, Case Managers can use their discretion when deciding to retrospectively review the client's entitlement





See enclosed document for more information.





Disabled Persons Employment Promotion Act changes





The Disabled Persons Employment Promotion Act 1960 (DPEP Act) has been repealed.  This means that sheltered workshop employers will no longer have a blanket exemption from paying their employees the minimum wage.  From December 2007, all employees must be paid the minimum wage unless they have a minimum wage exemption permit granted by a Labour Inspector. 





This change does not affect the eligibility rules for Invalids Benefit.  Clients working in sheltered workshops are generally considered as working in Sheltered Employment therefore can continue to receive an Invalids Benefit if they are working for 15 hours or more.





Any increases in income should be taken into account at the client's annual review.





Note any income earned (less any income exemptions) must still be charged against the Invalids Benefit.








Review of Decision Team Contacts





Contact these people for further information or if you have any suggestions


 Joy Filemu:  04 916 3120 


Casey Freeman: 04 978 4167


Uiti Pelenato: 04 916 3857 


Graham Moore: 04 916 3384


Janet Davis: 04 916 3079


If you are outside Wellington, feel free to call 0800 559 009 
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Keeping You Informed 





Enclosed information


Community Representative Information pack


New Community Representatives Claim form


Alignment Eligibility


Transition to Work Grant Programme


Adjusted Benefit Rates


Super Gold PowerPoint presentation


Sheltered Employment – MAP guidelines


Statistical Report Year Ending June 2006
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